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The meeting was called to order and the minutes from the March meeting were approved.
Cindy Campbell presented an overview of a new service the library is piloting.  This is called Films on Demand and has many streaming movies available for one price.  Cindy stated that this new service is much easier to use than the old film library and contains many new films.  She gave the committee the log in information and asked members to check out the free trial and let her know what they think about the service.  She also introduced two new aps that the library now has available:  Flipster and Browzine.   Flipster is an online database that has access to many popular magazines. The ap can be downloaded to a phone or tablet from the library website.  Browzine is another downloadable ap that provides access to professional journals.
Roz Jester reported on the changes in online testing beginning in the fall.  Due to high testing fees for students who did not want to come to campus for proctored exams,  FSW online has decided to replace the present proctored testing center with a new proctoring service called Proctoral.  This service will allow students to test online without paying a fee.  There was much discussion on this change.  Roz encouraged faculty to pilot this service over the summer.
A notice will come out soon from the Provost’s office outlining the new requirements for all faculty to use Canvas at least to house their syllabus starting in the fall.  In the spring, all faculty will need to use the Canvas gradebook.
The online coordinator positions have been approved as follows:  School of Applied and Pure Sciences will get two coordinators with one release each.  School of Humanities and Social Sciences will get two positions with two release each. Business will get one coordinator with one release.  Nominations for these positions will take place in the fall and the position will begin in the spring.
The Academic Technology plan update was put on hold until the fall since we ran out of time.  The main goal for next year will be coming up with a plan for FSW Online.
A motion was passed to eliminate the ability for faculty to override the date that Canvas courses open.  Right now, FSW online releases all of the courses at the same time the day before classes start.  Some faculty were adjusting these dates in Canvas and opening their courses early.  The committee agreed that FSW Online should remove that option in Canvas. 
Meeting was adjourned. 
